Subject: Objection to Development Proposal DA2023/0130 — Demolition of Existing Buildings and
Construction and Operation of an Organic Waste Transfer Station

Dear Cumberland Councillors:

| am writing this email to express my strong objection to the development proposal outlined in
DA2023/0130, regarding the demolition of existing buildings and construction and operation of an
organic waste transfer station in Lidcombe.

As a local resident who has been in this community almost 20 years, my concern is the proposed
project will have an adverse impact on the well-being of our community, our residents and the
overall ecological balance. The most important issues is healthy issues. The proposed project will
increase health issues due to the air pollution, noise and bad smell.

| am also worrying about recommendation is potential impact on traffic congestion in our
community. Lidcombe has narrow road and already had lots of traffic coming and going every day.
The proposed organic waste transfer station will further increase the existing congestion in
churches, railways and Arthur Street, particularly on A3 motorway. The congestion will increase the
longer queue, slower travel time and potential safety issues. It will also increase the inconvenient to
pedestrians and cyclists.

AS the concerns | raised above, | strongly request the Cumberland council to revaluate the approval
of the development proposal DA2023/0130. | urge the Cumberland council should put communities’
health and well-being first. The Proposed project must thoroughly consider and reduce the potential
adverse effects on traffic flow and traffic congestion to ensure the well-being and safety of the
community.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. | look forward to a prompt response regarding this
proposed project.
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